All Saints Upton C.E. Primary School

Hough Green Road, Widnes, Cheshire, WA8 4PG

Telephone: 0151 257 2450

Headteacher: Mrs E Boyden
e-mail: head.allsaintsupton@halton.gov.uk
Wednesday, 24th June
Dear Parents and Carers,

As you will recall, Ofsted came to visit our school at the beginning of March to review the progress that we are making. The publication of the report has been delayed by Ofsted due to the pandemic but has been released today
We are so pleased to tell you that the inspectors found our children to be delightful. They commented repeatedly on how polite, respectful and well behaved they were, and how well they took care of each other. They described the school as ‘providing a calm, orderly environment that is conducive to learning’.

Whilst recognising the ‘historical issues’ we have all been dealing with over the last couple of years through booster clubs and interventions, they were quick to praise the staff and children for the progress we have made and are continuing to make and described our school as having ‘real strengths and green shoots’. They stated that the Governors and leadership team ‘know what we need to do and have acted with determination and urgency ‘. They said that as a result ‘almost all the things we have to do are now in place’ and the school is showing real progress. 

We were very proud to hear that the children enjoy coming to our school and feel very safe here, and even more so when they told us that you had recommended our school to them ‘unreservedly’. I thank you for the support you have shown us throughout the last couple of years.
Other key things that the inspectors talked about were:

· The pupils’ enthusiasm for reading as a result of the school’s clear ambition and vision.  They commented on how the children enjoy the Read, Write, Inc lessons for phonics and the rapid progress they have made.

· The mature and collaborative way in which the children worked in maths lessons.
· The ability of the children to talk about their science lessons and the enthusiasm with which they told them about visiting experts.

· They commented on how well pupils take on responsibilities as subject ambassadors, councillors and digital leaders which prepare them well for the future.

· The fully inclusive provision for our SEN children who all showed progress from their starting points.

· The strong emphasis on mental health and well-being throughout the whole school community, which had been recognised at a National level.

· The good relationships that we have developed with our Local Authority, other schools and external agencies.

· The strong culture of safeguarding based on effective relationships with yourselves.

We had a number of discussions with the inspection team around our wider curriculum which we had already informed them as being still under development. Their recommendations reflect our plans and ambitions for what we wish to achieve. As a result, despite achieving a strong ‘Good’ for EYFS, Behaviour and Attitudes and Personal Development, we agreed with the inspection team that due to our historical legacy, our overall grading was ‘Requires Improvement’.
Whilst this is not the grading that we all aspire to, we were very encouraged by the inspection team’s comments and know that we now have the foundations in place for a bright future for our children. 

A full copy of the report is available on our website and paper copies may be collected from school. Please let us know if you are coming to collect a copy so that we can ensure you are able to do so safely. If you have any questions or wish to discuss any aspect of the report, please do get in touch.
Yours sincerely,

Elizabeth Boyden

Headteacher

Grow, Strive, Achieve  -Together
[image: image1.jpg]GATES

SILVER



[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]


[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.png]Healthy Schools



[image: image6.jpg]-~
I PRIMARY SCIENCE
QUALITY MARK ®



[image: image7.jpg]



